

9 December 2014

The Hon Adrian Piccoli MP Minister for Education Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower 1 Farrer Place SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Minister

Ultimo Public School

I write to request your urgent intervention to ensure a larger Ultimo Public School is available for 2017 as promised.

The City of Sydney Council last night endorsed a Lord Mayoral Minute to agree the \$74 million price offered by the Department of Education on 25 November for the former Wattle Street depot site to provide a new 1,000 place school and an 80 place childcare centre. This unanimous decision reflects the council and community concern that a new school urgently go ahead.

I share community concern about this vital infrastructure and a decision on a site must be made urgently.

Could you please urgently inform me about your decision on a new Ultimo Public School site and plans to have it operational by 2017?

Yours sincerely

Alex Greenwich **Member for Sydney**

